








and the tower will be finished in 3 months.  Alderman Kennett stated that in 2010 when the 504 E. 
Exchange Street site was rejected it was due to the City not owning the property. The residents had 
the same concerns that they are siting now and at that point the tower company was not willing to 
budge on aesthetics.  
 
Complaints by residents include monetary return, impact on the downtown, home values, health issues, 
collapse of tower, aesthetics and fire hazard. 
 
Tom Ferry stated that the structure of the tower allows it to collapse on itself in the event it would fail. 
This second site is east of downtown and the new building will be built to shield the tower from the 
residential area close by. The location is chosen based on where the coverage is needed for the greatest 
capacity and coverage. The Privacy fencing can be negotiated and the pole will be the only thing that 
you can see. Tom Ferry had stated previously that if this site is not approved with the City they have a 
private land owner that is willing to lease land to them for the tower.  
 
Committeemen Barnhart and McDaniel both agreed it is better to be in control of this project then to 
have it on private land where the City has no control.  
 
Motion by McDaniel, second by Barnhart to close the Public Hearing at 7:20pm. 
Voice Vote. All Ayes. 2 Absent. 
Motion Carried 
 
  
New Business 
Motion by Barnhart, second by McDaniel to recommend to City Council approval of a cell 
tower permit from Central States Tower and Buell Consulting to be located at 504 E. Exchange 
Street. 
 
 
Old Business Items 
 
Board Education and Discussion 
Administrator Kotter reported that there needs to be a review of the cell tower ordinance with regards 
to including a Fall Zone Provision and amending the size guidelines. The Consultant that reviewed site 
1 also had some ideas to improve our ordinance with regards to cell towers. Administrator Kotter 
stated that she was going to recommend to City Council to have the Consultant review the site and 
documents pertaining to a lease.  
 
General Comments 
None 
 
Adjournment 
Motion by McDaniel, second by Barnhart to adjourn the meeting at 7:54 p.m. 
All Ayes.   
 Motion Carried. 
 
 Respectfully submitted by 
 Recording Secretary  
 Loree K. Phlypo 

3


















